Hill Top CE Primary School and Nursery

Newsletter – 18th November 2019
Dear Parents
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Children In Need
Thank you for all your support with the sale of our Children in Need merchandise, we managed to raise approximately £350. Thanks to our Head Boy and Head Girl too, Joe and Evie, who supervised the sale.
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    For all you bakers out there – (we know we have some good ones!) – any buns and cakes will be much appreciated on the morning of the Christmas Fayre itself (next Thursday 28th). For those of you yet to discover your inner Mary Berry, shop bought buns and cakes will be equally as welcome for our stall.

Our Christmas Postbox
Our Christmas Postbox will be in the main Reception for children to post their Christmas Cards from next Monday. To enable our Postal Service (Year 6) to sort the cards efficiently, please encourage your child to put on the envelope the name and class of the person to whom they are sending the card. 
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Easyfundraising
Thank you to those of you who have been helping to raise funds for Hill Top children by doing your on-line shopping through easyfundraising.
Easyfundraising is an on-line shopping directory featuring hundreds of your favourite stores including Next, Amazon, Debenhams, HMV and Argos. 

At no extra cost to you, Hill Top will receive a donation of up to 15% for every purchase you make. It is completely free to register and you will not pay a penny more for your shopping. In fact you can actually save money as many retailers offer discounts and offers exclusive to easyfundraising.

So don't delay - register now and do your Christmas shopping online!

And please ask your friends and family to do the same.

Here are the best ways to register and shop:

Click on the direct links from the school website, register and choose Hill Top C of E Primary PFA as your good cause.

Or log on to http://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/hilltopschbradford

then register and choose Hill Top C of E Primary PFA as your good cause.

Then access your favourite stores through the easyfundraising website.
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Nursery Places for January 2020 – a few remaining
We are now in the process of making telephone calls and sending offer letters out to all parents and families who may be wanting a place at our Nursery from January. We are often left with disappointed families who thought their children were on our list – if you are in any doubt whether or not a child is on our internal list, please speak with our office. Can you please spread the word to any families who might not currently have children at Hill Top, but may be wanting a Nursery place from January to contact our school office with their child’s details.
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PFA Family Disco 
Our PFA have organised a family Disco which will be held at Low Moor Club on Friday 6th December. Please book tickets via the school office or email debbie.johnston@hilltop.bradford.sch.uk
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Christmas Theatre Trip

Our next KS2 Theatre Trip planned is to see The Wizard of Oz at Leeds Playhouse on the evening of Thursday 19th December – places are filling up very quickly. If your child would like to go, please book a place via Parent Pay.
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Year 4 at Robinwood

Last weekend, our Year 4 children had a busy time at Robinwood Outdoor Education Centre, near Todmorden – they came back tired and dirty but happy. Thank you to Mrs. Colman, Miss Padgett and Mrs. Wroot who gave up their weekend to ensure these children had an adventure filled, safe and memorable weekend.
Christmas Fayre

[image: image9.wmf]The Christmas Fayre is by far our biggest and most important school fund raiser of the year. Our school fund account supports trips, visits, visitors to school, and subsidises a whole host of other experiences your children enjoy during the course of the school year. We still need your support for the last big push. This week we need help with teddies (clean and in good        condition please) and unwanted new gifts. 
	Week beginning
	Items to be collected

	Previously
	Sweet jars, packets of sweets, chocolate (still happy to receive more)

	Previously
	Tins, jars and bottles – wine, juice, sauce, bubble bath etc (again… happy to receive more)

	This week
	Teddies (clean and in good condition please) and unwanted new gifts

	w/b 25th Nov
	We will have a non-uniform day where each class will be asked to bring a given item where we are short.


Dates for you diaries

[image: image10.wmf]A few dates to add to your diaries:

Thurs 28th Nov
Christmas Fayre from 3.30pm

Wed 4th Dec
Early Years morning and afternoon Christmas productions 

Wed 11th Dec
Key Stage 2 afternoon and evening Christmas Production

Thurs 12th Dec
Christmas Dinner

Fri 20th Dec
Carols in the Playground (being led by KS1, but all welcome) at 1.00pm
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Our NSPCC ‘Tree of Compassion’

Our School Christmas Tree will go up next week and this year we are inviting you to help us make Christmas special for the many local children who face challenging circumstances over the festive period. We are doing this by making our traditional Christmas tree in our main Reception and the Christmas trees in our classrooms into a ‘Tree of Compassion’ whereby we place presents and gifts under the tree for children of all ages to be distributed by the NSPCC the week before Christmas. The type of things they are looking for includes a monetary limit on the cost of the gifts of between £5-£10. We recognise that this is a lot of money and we are more than happy for you to double up with each other to send just the one gift from more than one of you. The NSPCC have asked us to target primary aged children this year – children aged 4-11years old. Please add a Christmas tag to your gift – which says for example…
Merry Christmas from _____ (first name) at Hill Top CE Primary School.
(Please also indicate who the gift is for on the label – e.g. boy aged 5, girl aged 9 etc)
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Christmas Productions – tickets now available.
We are now distributing tickets for our Christmas Performances. Please ensure you have returned your order form for the first allocation. Please call in at our main office to see what availability we still have.
Christmas Dinner – Key Stage 2
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[image: image15.wmf]School Christmas Dinner will be on Thursday 12th December. As Key Stage 1 and Reception children benefit from free school meals – this request will only apply to Key Stage 2 children. If your child would like a school meal on this day and doesn’t normally stay for school dinners, this                     can be done via Parent Pay.

Carols in the Playground  

We are hosting a special Christmas event in school on Friday 20th December – our tenth annual ‘Carols in the Playground’ event which will start at 1.00pm, to which we are also inviting all parents. Clearly this is a risky event (we are relying on at least dry weather!) – but we would like your support. Initial plans are to use the bottom playground and ask all the children to come outside (suitably dressed in warm clothes – bobble hats, gloves and scarves will be great!) where they will join their suitably dressed parents for a celebratory singalong to carols we have been learning in school. Carol sheets and festive nibbles will be available. Children can leave early that day, from 1.40pm, if parents are joining us for the carols – please do come along and help us celebrate both Hill Top and the festive season. 
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Crèche availability at Christmas Productions

Debbie Johnston, our Parental involvement Worker will be able to offer a crèche facility (only if pre-booked) for all of the Christmas productions – this will prevent younger children from getting restless during the productions. It is important that parents book their children in advance for the crèche either by the main office or by emailing Debbie at debbie.johnston@hilltop.bradford.sch.uk Please book places by Friday 29th November.
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PFA Secret Santa 
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The PFA will be holding the annual Secret Santa Shop on Thursday 12th December. A letter has gone out and the idea is that children pre book their visit to the Secret Santa shop via Parent Pay. The gifts will be displayed in the Secret Santa Shop and children who participate can choose a gift or gifts for a family member. 

Office Raffle

Raffle tickets will soon be available in the office for our annual Christmas hamper. Tickets will also be available to purchase at all our productions. Tickets cost £1 a strip.
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Advent ‘Acts of Kindness’

Please have a look at our School advent calendar which will go on the display board outside school on the board just before the main school entrance. Our Advent Challenge this year, is based around daily acts of kindness. Please check the board regularly for each daily challenge.
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After School Care at The Lodge

Our after school care facility for Hill Top children at the Lodge continues to be popular. The children who accessed it last year really enjoyed it and we hope that it continues to provide a valuable service to working parents. The sessions begin after school and run up to 6pm. Children’s places have to be booked in advance for this so that appropriate number of snacks can be ordered. Please see our school office for more information about this option. Places are limited.
Colder weather
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Please make sure your children come to school in appropriate coats and footwear as the weather begins to change. We will aim to get the children out to play and in the fresh air whenever possible and therefore need to ensure they are properly dressed for whatever our weather throws at us in the winter months.

Hill Top Lottery
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We would love more supporters for our own Hill Top C of E Primary School lottery. This lottery has been set up specifically to raise money and make a difference for our children.

It's a fantastic way to bring Parents, Carers, Teachers and the wider community together, in partnership with our school, and at the same time give something back. We hope to raise funds to transform four areas of our school grounds in order to create stimulating and magical outdoor areas for our children and the visiting community, thereby enriching play experiences and education.

Your support is greatly appreciated and we wish you good luck!

Please follow the link below to take part:

https://www.yourschoollottery.co.uk/lottery/school/hill-top-c-of-e-primary-school
There are prizes for Hill Top every week!
D. Martin – Head Teacher
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